
Kure Beach Bike/Ped Committee 
Meeting Minutes: 10/05/2020 

Recorded by:  CA 

 

 

 

Present members: Matt Sakurada (MS), Garner Von Cannon (GV), Eileen Clute (EC), Mo 

Linquist (ML) Candy Ashton-Forrester (CA), Steve Shumate (SS) 

Present commissioner:  Allen Oliver (AO)  

Absent: Donald Boman (DB) 

Guest: Caitlin Marks 

Zoom Guests: 2 citizens 
Staff: Chad Kimes NCDOT Division Engineer, Nicki Keely, and Sean Greer  

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION 

Call to order  at: 3:02 pm  By: ML  

Approval of Agenda Motion by EC, seconded by SS Approved 

Public Comment Rick Makricas, Kure Village Way: 
Concerns with intersection of K and 
FF—stop light with no cross walk or 
pedestrian signal (NCDOT road: 
Council made decision when light 
was put in not to put in pedestrian 
signal due to cost—committee is 
addressing this) 

 

Approval of Minutes  Motion made to approve by MS and 
seconded by EC 

Approved 

Presentation NCDOT Complete Streets Policy 
PowerPoint presentation by Caitlin 
Marks, Planning Engineer 
 
Highway Projects (Google Go NC 
Mapping—click on STIP to see what 
projects are a priority) 
WMPO’s 
CTP—Comprehensive Transportation 
Plan 
MTP—Metro Transportation Plan 
(Cape Fear Moving Forward 2045) 
Complete Streets pays 100% if in plan 
  
Bike Ped Projects 
WMPO— 
20% local match 
Next prioritization due date—date 
TBA 

 



Must get Kure Beach’s plan aligned 
with CTP with WMPO 
WMPO Funding—Direct Attributable 
(DA) Funding: Locally Administered 
Projects (LAP- Abby Lorenzo 
Abigail.lorenzo@wilmington.gov ) 
Best chance of getting funds 
KB’s representative to NHC 
Transportation Bd is 
John Ellen 
 
Regional Safety Funds—through 
Division—Chad Kimes reported that 
is a good way to get funding for 
safety 
 
MPO Metro planning organization 
 
Cross walks cost $2000, and must be 
spaced according to DOT regulations  
 
HOA can pay for a cross walk if it is 
spaced correctly 
 
Approx $450 for rectangular signs 
 

Old Business Spot Lane Connector—Allen met 
with Jimmy from Public Works—8 ft 
opening with post in middle, looking 
at best place to place path to the 
right of the well house—Allen will 
determine estimate for budget for 
next year (Jan. or Feb.) 
 
Walk Audit—still need data and 
scores from other members by Oct. 
15th  
 
MS and CA will complete the 
presentation that willl be priority for 
Nov. 9th meeting 
 

 

mailto:Abigail.lorenzo@wilmington.gov


Virtual Bike Ped Conference—7 
attending, plus two staff—Nov. 5-6, 
2020 
 
Bike Repair Station: Could use one at 
Joe Eakes Park. Identify a Boy Scout 
to take this on as a project and make 
a presentation to Council for the 
project 
 
Web Page: Information about Watch 
for Me NC is now on committee’s 
webpage—new info for Oct. 
For Nov. Eileen will send info about 
East Coast Greenway 
Can submit as a Town News item 
and add something about the Bike 
Walk conference--Mo 

New Business Board Walk—PW will be working on 
that now that season is over. 
Contact Allen or P & R for issues 
about board walk. Not part of 
Bike/Ped committee charge  
 
Resignation 
Donald Boman resigned 
Committee recommends Cindy Maier 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion made by CA, 
seconded by SS, 
passed 
 

Updates and 
announcements 

  

Next meeting Monday, Nov. 9th at 3 PM, Town Hall 
Sarah Sanford from East Coast 
Greenway will be the speaker 

 

Adjournment Motion made by SS, seconded by EC  
 


